
July Newsletter 
We have had a few competitions recently, including the Australia Wide 
Novice Pairs, and the Club Championship and Handicap Pairs. Within our 
club, Stewart and Netta won the Australia Wide Novice Pairs. Well done.


The Club Championship was won by Kate and Trish, and the Handicap 

winners were Stewart and May. We had a lot of entries in this 
competition, so well done. Also, thank you to everyone who competed, and 
thank you to the organisers. Unfortunately, I don’t have a photo of May.


Above. Trish and Kate


Right. Stewart and Netta



 Club announcements

The AGM will be held on the 23rd August.

The open pairs will be held in Malanda on 25 October.

The Hincninbrook Challenge will be held on 18 & 19 September.


Social life within the club is going strong, with the occasional drink after 
bridge, and the monthly lunches organised by Pamela. These are all well 
attended, and a great way to get to know each other outside bridge. 

Interesting bridge hand from 2011.


South bid 7 Spades.


How did they make it?


